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Wagonmaster: Carlos and Ana Garcia

Meeting Called to Order at 11:10 a.m. by Rick Smith welcoming all.

Thank You to our hosts, Carlos and Ana Garcia

Pledge of Allegiance was made.

Rick gave a Prayer over the meeting and food.

Roll Call: Baker, Brain & Monica, their two daughters and a friend Zairer
Brewer, Janice
Garcia, Carlos & Ana
Hall, Carolyn
Lewis, Kevin & Della
McGee, Peggy
Schade, Ardith
Cannone-Smith, Lisa
Smith, Rick
Stott, Russ & Martie
Thomas, Ed
Trafton, Mel & Dee, Great Grand Daughter Aurora
Volkmann, Harry & Barb

A motion to accept the February Minutes was made by Harry Volkmann and seconded by Mel
Trafton. Motion approved by all.

Treasurer’s Report
Janice Brewer gave the Treasurer’s Report. A motion was made by Mel Trafton and seconded by
Lisa Cannone-Smith to accept the report. Motion approved by all.

Old Business

Website Update was given by Rick Smith. The current service would go up to $75 per month in April.
We reduced the monthly cost to $60 per month by decreasing the number of participants to 100 and
when we renew, we will get a 15% discount by committing to a 2-year contract, thus saving us
$216.00 over two years with a total cost of $1224.00. Barb Volkmann made a motion to go with a
2-year contract and Carolyn Hall seconded. Motion approved by all.



Changes to MOU with the El Paso County Fair Board were discussed. The beer dock will close at 9
p.m as well as all of the other events. Only 4 side events were approved by our club.

There is only 1 free RV space left at the FairGrounds for Volunteer Camping with electric.

New Business: Rick requested approval to purchase heater/fan tower combo for beer dock not to
exceed $100. Marti made the motion to purchase the heater. Mel suggested we purchase two
heater/fan combo units not to exceed $200.00. Motion Passed.

Rick went over the Liquor Guidelines for serving alcohol and when not to serve.

Wagonmaster Report: April campout will be at Pueblo North KOA with Harry & Barb Volkmann and
Ted & Janice Brewer as the hosts. Once a theme is determined that will be emailed out to all. In May
the campout is at MountainDale RV Park and the theme will be Mexican. Farris Issacson will be calling
to let everyone know what to bring in May.

Birthdays this month are: 15th - Doyle Worbington
30th – Kathleen Stott

Anniversaries: None

Happy Birthday to Doyle and Kathleen

Congratulations for our Door prize winners: Kevin and Della Lewis, Ardith Schade, Peggy McGee and
Lisa Cannone-Smith

The Meeting was Adjourned at 11:55 by Rich Smith.


